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Tornillo Early College High School
Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
Date 11/18/2024, 2:30 pm 
Via Teams


Members Present:  Ms. Tonie Badillo, Ms. Claudia Beanes, Mr. Jeff Brockhoff, Ms. Adriana Flores, Dr. Souraya Hajjar, Ms. Joanna Hernandez, Mr. Brian Kirby, Ms. Diana Medina, Mrs. Elizabeth Otero, and Mr. Carlos Sandoval
I. Welcome
· Mr. Brockhoff welcomed the committee and advised them that the agenda and September minutes were in the chat.
II. EPCC Updates
· Dean Kirby offered his continued support to the committee. He also related that the fall enrollment mirrors the fall of 2023, which is good as students are not leaving.  
· Dr. Hajjar offered her support to the committee.

· Dean Badillo advised that all thirty-nine designation applications for early college and P-TECHS were submitted before the deadline.  One partner school was not approved during their planning year.
· Three graduations will take place in December.  Tornillo students graduating with a multidisciplinary degree will participate in the 6:00 p.m. ceremony.

III. Tornillo Updates
· Mrs. Otero said eight students will take part in the December graduation.  Two students withdrew and will retake classes in the spring semester.
·  Mrs. Otero advised that registration has begun using the new pilot program, which, according to Mrs. Otero, is easier to use.
· Dean Badillo recognized and congratulated Mrs. Otero on the large percentage of incoming freshmen who are enrolled in early college high school. 

· According to Mrs. Otero, one-half of the students have passed the TSI.  Another round of testing will take place before Thanksgiving.  Also, as part of the Effective Advising Framework (EAF) grant, additional resources are being looked at to help prepare students for the TSI.
· Mr. Sandoval met with Mrs. Otero and other Tornillo personnel and reviewed the Outcome-based Measures (OBM’s). If the OBM’s had been effective last year, Tornillo would have earned “distinction,” the highest designation.  Mr. Sandvoal and Mrs. Otero provided an overview of the measured categories in the OBM. 
IV. Counselor’s Update
· Ms. Medina reminded everyone that the IRID rosters must be updated, and if a student leaves the program, the permanent removal form needs to be uploaded to SharePoint.  Counseling will begin reviewing rosters to ensure students are taking classes that follow a designated pathway.   Dean Badillo related that in 2020, 60% of courses students took at EPCC applied to the degree plans students were following at UTEP.  In 2023, only 38% of courses applied to the student's majors at UTEP.  It is important that students take classes that apply to their majors.
· Ms. Flores provided a student orientation at Tornillo on September 27th.  Ms. Flores will schedule a date to advise Tornillo students.  She would also like to conduct workshops for students on mental health, hygiene, self-care, and time management.  The workshops can be conducted online or face-to-face.  Ms. Beanes related that the self-care workshops would be beneficial.
V. Upcoming Events

· Mr. Sandoval said the El Paso and West Texas Regional Convening is scheduled for Friday, February 21st.
· On January 13th, the Dual Credit Quick Bite will take place at the ASC, and on January 15th, the Dual Credit Connections will be online.
VI. Other Items
· Dean Badillo mentioned that students enrolled this semester using EOC and PSAT measures who do not pass with a “C” or better must pass the TSI.
VII. Next Meeting
· The next meeting is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 5, 2025.  
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